

Seniors Need Help Too!



By Joe Steckler

Dear Friends,

As most of you know from reading my columns and from your own life experiences, getting older is not always fun, or easy. Many of us worry about having enough money after retirement to live with some semblance of dignity. Set the word "dignity" aside for the time being and let's just talk about getting older and having others understand what that means.

Elders represent 22% of Brevard County's population, whereas children represent 19%. Of my taxes, 44.6% goes to children's education while 0% goes to seniors. In addition to taxpayer money, Brevard County and its municipalities receive federal funds through the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program. The



C D B G w a s e s t a b lished by Congress in 1974

to improve the quality of life in low and moderate income areas.

So why am I am talking about this in my column? Helping Seniors asked for CDBG funds to help pay for our information specialist, who directs elderly clients to needed services. One way to qualify for CDBG funding is to provide a low/ moderate limited clientele activity that benefits a specific group of people automatically presumed by HUD to be principally low/moderate income persons. Helping Seniors fulfills this requirement by serving elders. In the past nine months, we have managed nearly 450 individual cases.

Unfortunately, due to government over-management and a plethora of paperwork that must be signed by those receiving service, we have been prohibited from receiving CDBG funds. Since most of our clients are served over the phone, they circumvent the office visit precluding us getting their financial data, age, race,

etc., i.e., a signed piece of

I understand the need to qualify for federal funding, but are we making the qualifications too difficult? Isn't it enough that people are being helped: dentures are provided, hungry people are directed to food sources, and people existing on \$800 a month and food stamps suddenly learn about VA Aid and Attendance? Information and education are the key to empowerment, and that is what Helping Seniors and similar organizations do to help

The result of over-management is that seniors do not get the funding they need. We have to follow rules, but at times the rules need changing. Does it make any difference whether or not the 89 year old needing help is wealthy, of average income, poor or low income, Caucasian, Black, Hispanic, single, etc.? It shouldn't make any difference! We need to simplify. We need to develop better ways of directing information and/or funding to the elderly.

A Brevard County Aging Plan will help equalize the funding field and ensure that seniors and juniors are both treated well. It is great that

Westminster Asbury





HUD Subsidized Rent Based on 30% of Adjusted Income One Bedroom and Efficiency Units Utilities Included * Activities * Pet Friendly * Laundry Facilities Onsite * Library * Computer Lab Service * Coordinator on Staff * Free Assigned Parking Convenient to Stores * Restaurants, Meal Program and Pharmacy Program

IMMEDIATE OPENINGS

Stop by for a Tour

Office Hours 9-4 Monday—Friday 1430 Dixon Blvd., Cocoa, Florida 32922 321-632-4943 TDD # 1-800-545-1822 #922



United Way will help feed 2,000 children this summer, but how about the 245,000 seniors in Brevard, thousands of whom need the help described in this article? We need a community effort to help seniors and juniors, not one at the expense of the other. Seniors get hungry, lonely and depressed too!

By the way, if you would like to help Helping Seniors of Brevard, we are in fact a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization that could benefit by donations and volunteers. We want to continue to help our callers who are desperately looking for help, and every penny and volunteer hour counts! Call

321-473-7770.

Joe Steckler is the President of Helping Seniors of Brevard, a nonprofit organization designed to advocate, educate, and fundraise on behalf of Brevard's senior citizens. Feel free to contact us at: info@helpingseniorsofbrevard.org or calling: (321) 473-7770.

Skinny Jeans Bad For Your Health, Doctors Warn



By: ActiveBeat Author

To some, skinny jeans

look great because they conform so tightly to the human body. But now some doctors are warning that regularly wearing skinny jeans could be bad for your health.

Skinny jeans, otherwise known as slim-fit pants, have been in fashion on-and-off for centuries. But in recent years this type of clothing has made something of a resurgence, with both men and women embracing the trend.

But wearing such tight pants can be dangerous. Take, for example, the case of a 35-year-old Australian woman who developed a serious condition known as compartment syndrome, which is caused by bleeding within the muscles. According to a recent article in the Journal of Neurology, Neurosurgery and Psychiatry-which explores this particular case-the condition was intensified by the

patient's decision to wear skinny jeans.

The problem affects both sexes. Men are being warned to avoid wearing skinny jeans on a regular basis because it could actually lead to reproductive issues, such as a twisting of the testicles. According to Dr. Sarah Jarvis, avoiding skinny jeans is particularly important when partners are trying to conceive, as slim-fit pants can increase

temperatures in the groin area and decrease sperm production.

Doctors also warn people with urinary tract infections to avoid skinny jeans because they can place extra pressure on the lower abdomen and increase discomfort. The same goes for people with stomach and intestinal problems.

Still, everything in moderation, notes Jarvis, who admits to wearing slim-fit pants on occasion. "I'm not going to give up my skinny jeans," she says.